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RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL 

REPORT TO POLICY & FINANCE COMMITTEE 
 
                                                                                                                                                                              Agenda Item No.    
meeting date:    28 JANUARY 2014 
title:     PROPOSED WITHDRAWAL OF SUBSIDISED BUS SERVICES 
submitted by:      CHIEF EXECUTIVE  
principal author: BILL ALKER 
 
1 PURPOSE 
 
1.1 To inform Members of proposals being consulted on by Lancashire County Council 

in relation to the proposal to withdraw certain bus services subsidised. 
 
1.2 To note the response submitted by officers to meet Lancashire County Council’s 

deadline for consultation. 
 
1.3 Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities 
 

• Community Objectives -     } 
 
• Corporate Priorities -     } 
 
• Other Considerations -   } 

 
2 BACKGROUND 
 
2.1 Lancashire County Council currently subsidises a number of financially unviable bus 

services across Lancashire. 
 
2.2 This currently costs Lancashire County Council £8 million each year. 
 
2.3 As a result of recent government announcements on the funding, Lancashire County 

Council is now looking at a number of measures to make further budget savings. 
 
2.4 One of those proposals is around reducing the amount of money spent supporting 

bus services (see Lancashire County Council press release at Appendix A). 
 
3 ISSUES 
 
3.1 In December 2012 Lancashire County Council announced a proposal to withdraw 

funding which subsidises bus services during evenings and on Sundays and Bank 
Holidays. 

 
3.2 The proposal would still protect the majority of bus services but by targeting 

evenings and Sundays effectively, withdraws services both from local routes and to 
nearby towns (Blackburn, Burnley and Preston). 

 
3.3 The deadline for the consultation was Friday, 17 January and, with the approval of 

the Chair and Vice Chair of this Committee, a response was submitted to Lancashire 
County Council within the timescale. 

 

INFORMATION 

Ribble Valley Borough Council has a duty 
to protect its residents and the area in 
general from cutbacks in services 
proposed by other agencies. 
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3.4 A copy of that response is included at Appendix B to this report. 
 
4 RISK ASSESSMENT 
 
4.1 The approval of this report may have the following implications 
 

• Resources – No implications identified.  
 

• Technical, Environmental and Legal - No implications identified. 
 

• Political - No implications identified. 
 

• Reputation – It will clearly enhance the reputation of the Council if it is seen to be 
opposing these proposals on behalf of its residents. 

 
•  Equality & Diversity – Again these proposals will affect vulnerable members of 

society. 
 

 
5 RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE  
 
5.1 Note the reply sent by the Chief Executive in consultation with the Chair and Vice 

Chair of this Committee. 
 
 
 
 
BILL ALKER MARSHAL SCOTT 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT OFFICER CHIEF EXECUTIVE   
 
BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
(If any) 
 
 
For further information please ask for Bill Alker, extension 4412. 
 
REF: BA/EL/280114/P&F 
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APPENDIX B 

 
From: Bill Alker  
Sent: 17 January 2014 14:47 
To: 'bussservices@lancashire.gov.uk' 
Cc: Cllr Stuart Hirst; Cllr Simon Hore; Marshal Scott 
Subject: FW: Subsidised Bus Services - Budget Proposals 

Dear Ashley 
  
As discussed here are the views of Ribble Valley Borough Council on LCC's proposals to cut 
evening and weekend bus services in our area. 
  
'Ribble Valley Borough Council wishes to object in the strongest possible terms to your 
proposals to cut bus services for all Sunday and evening services.  Ribble Valley is a 
predominantly rural area and, as such, public transport is not only highly valued but much 
needed for those without a car.  Many of the routes you are recommending to axe currently 
enable people from outlying villages to travel into larger towns such as Blackburn, Burnley 
and Preston. 
 
People in rural communities have suffered a number of cuts to local services recently with 
sale of rural police houses, threats to rural medical practices, together with village pub and 
post office closures.  To be faced with these further cuts to the rural infrastructure is 
inconsistent with the concept of 'localism' and will do nothing for rural mobility. 
 
On the specifics of your proposals, I would point out that 9 services affected, 3 have no 
alternative mode of transport 4 offers alternatives but only on part of the route and the 
remaining 2 only offer a rail alternative.( which is always assuming customers can get to the 
station!)  
  
We are also concerned at the short consultation period which really does not give enough 
time to properly consult and get the Council's views back to you.  Ideally we would have 
preferred to discuss this at one of our Committees but this has proved impossible, primarily 
due to the timescale. 
  
We would ask LCC to think again and, more importantly 'think rural' when considering any 
cuts to bus services  
  
As a final point, these comments do have the full support of the four Ribble Valley County 
Councillors.  
  
Bill Alker  
Community Development Officer 
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